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Term 1 (10 weeks) 
Tue 28th Jan – Fri 4th Apr 

 

Wednesday 26th February 
Foundation Testing 

 

Friday 28th February 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6PB 

 

Casual clothes day 
 

Tuesday 4th March 
Ctrl Your Scroll Parent 
Information Session 

5-6pm in the gym 
 

Wednesday 5th March 
Foundation Rest Day 

 

Friday 7th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5CC 

 

Monday 10th March 
Labour Day Public Holiday 

Student Free Day 
 

Tuesday 11th March 
Student Free Day 

 

Wednesday 12th March 
Foundation at School 

 

Friday 14th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4KB 

 

7-11pm SFX Mix & Mingle 
on lower oval  

 

Friday 21st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3JT 

 

Sunday 23rd March 
10am-1pm  

Garden Working Bee 
 

Wednesday 26th March 
Student Led Conferences 

3.30-7.00pm 
 

Friday 28th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Tuesday 1st April 
Student Led Conferences 

3.30-7.00pm 
 

Friday 4th April 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

1JS 
 

Last day of Term 1 
 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 

Dear Families, 
 
It’s hard to believe we’ve already reached the halfway point of our first term! It feels like just 
yesterday we welcomed everyone back after the long summer break, and now we’re 
celebrating this milestone together. We are incredibly proud of how well our students have 
settled into school life, demonstrating enthusiasm, resilience, and a commitment to making 
this year a positive and successful one. 
 
At Saint Francis Xavier School, we cherish five core values: Respect, Compassion, Hospitality, 
Excellence, and Justice. These values, inspired by the Mercy Order of religious nuns who 
founded our school, guide us in everything we do. Our students take great pride in the Villa 
Way, embracing these Christian values as a foundation for their daily actions. Even in 
challenging moments, we encourage them to hold onto these principles, striving to live with 
kindness, integrity, and a sense of justice. 
 
As a family, what values do you hold most dear? How do you nurture and teach the 
importance of living a just and meaningful life? We know that every family has its own 
beautiful ways of instilling these lessons, and we feel truly privileged to witness the impact of 
your efforts in the way your children interact, learn, and grow each day at school. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support in shaping a nurturing and values-driven community. 
 

 
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Monday 21st April 
Easter Monday Public 

Holiday - Student free day 
 

Tuesday 22nd April 
Student free day 

 

Wednesday 23rd April 
Student free day 

 

Thursday 24th April 
Student free day 

 

Friday 25th April 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Student free day  
 

Friday 2nd May 
Term 2 Mass 

 

Friday 9th May 
Mothers’/Special Friends’ 

Day Liturgy 
 

Friday 16th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Thursday 22nd May 
Foundation/Prep 2026 

applications close. 
 

Friday 23rd May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5SMC 
 

Friday 30th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 6th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DGS 
 

Monday 9th June 
King’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Student free day  
 

Wed 11th – Fri 13th June 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2TS 

 

Friday 20th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 

 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

School Photos 
Thank you to all families who supported our school photos today. The children were very 
proud to have their photos taken and they looked splendid in their school uniforms. 
 
School Reunion Tour 
We were visited by a group of past pupils from the 
graduating class of 2004 last weekend. As they toured our 
school, the group recalled stories of their time at Saint 
Francis Xavier and the many teachers who inspired them 
over the years. We had a great time exploring our school 
together. 
 
Autumn Working Bee 
We are hoping to conduct an Autumn working bee on Sunday 23 March at school. BYO 
shovels, rakes and wheelbarrows so that we can move a mountain of mulch around our 
school. Hard workers will receive a sausage or two for lunch to celebrate our efforts. See you 
there! 
 
Staff News 
Mrs. Maureen McLean will be taking some time away from our school this year as she enjoys 
a well earned spot of long service leave. Maureen will step away from St. Francis Xavier from 
the commencement of second term until the end of fourth term. We wish Maureen well for 
her adventures and look forward to her return.  
 
Casual Clothes Day 
We will have our first casual clothes day on Friday 28 February (This Friday!) We invite all 
children to wear casual clothes on Friday and to bring along a gold coin or two to donate to a 
worthy cause. Our cause for February is to Kick Start 
Caritas! By donating money toward the work of Caritas our 
children and families will be supporting those in our world 
who are in need of support. Our Project Compassion 
campaign will commence at the start of Lent but by 
jumping in early with a kick start we are hoping that Caritas 
will receive an extra special boost from our school. Dig 
deep everyone – Together we can make a big difference! 
 

 
 

 

Foundation/Prep Enrolment 2026 – Existing Families 
Enrolments opened for children of existing and new families who start Foundation/Prep in 
2026 on Monday 10th February 2025. Parents of existing and new families who have a child to 
start in 2026 - please complete the ‘Enrolment Application Form’ form by clicking on the 
following link to submit your application:  
 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
 

Please note this is an essential step for existing families in ensuring you child is enrolled in 
Foundation/Prep 2026. Applications close Thursday 22nd May 2025. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
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Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
Friday 12th September 

2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 
 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day 

All Foundation-Year 2 
students 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Student free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Student free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

 

Ctrl Your Scroll – Parent Information Session  
Our Year 5 and 6 students are in the Ctrl Your Scroll program, learning how to build healthier 
digital habits. Now, it's your turn! 
Join us for an important discussion on managing screen time and fostering healthy digital 
habits for children. Learn practical strategies from the Ctrl Your Scroll program and discover 
how you can support your child in navigating the digital world. While the program focuses on 
our senior students, all parents are welcome. Let’s work together to support mindful and 
balanced screen use for all children. 

Tuesday 4th March 

5:00pm - 6:00pm 

In the SFX gym 
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday February 23, 2025    Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C) 
Gospel: Luke 6:27-38 
“But I tell you who hear me: love your enemies, do good to those who hate you, bless those who curse you, and pray 
for those who ill-treat you. If anyone hits you on one cheek, let him hit the other one too; if someone takes your 
coat, let him have your shirt as well. Give to everyone who asks you for something, and when someone takes what is 
yours, do not ask for it back. Do for others just what you want them to do for you. 
“If you love only the people who love you, why should you receive a blessing? Even sinners love those who love 
them! And if you do good only to those who do good to you, why should you receive a blessing? Even sinners do 
that! And if you lend only to those from whom you hope to get it back, why should you receive a blessing? Even 
sinners lend to sinners, to get back the same amount! No! Love your enemies and do good to them; lend and expect 
nothing back. You will then have a great reward, and you will be children of the Most High God. For he is good to the 
ungrateful and the wicked. Be merciful just as your Father is merciful. 
“Do not judge others, and God will not judge you; do not condemn others, and God will not condemn you; forgive 
others, and God will forgive you. Give to others, and God will give to you. Indeed, you will receive a full measure, a 
generous helping, poured into your hands — all that you can hold. The measure you use for others is the one that 
God will use for you.  (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)  
  

Gospel reflection: Jesus is telling the disciples how he wants them to be. He asks them to be good to everyone and 
to treat everyone as they would want to be treated. 
He asks them not to judge other people, to be kind and compassionate, and to forgive those who hurt them. He also 
asks them to be generous- giving people love, time, friendship and kindness.  
 

This year is a special Jubilee Year, when we are called to try to share hope with others, especially those who are poor 
or who are treated unfairly in our world. 
  

Our Challenge: What gift do you think you can give to others this week?   
(Adapted from CAFOD website) 
  
 

 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safe Standard 4: Families and communities are informed and involved in promoting child safety and 
wellbeing.  
 

We’re about to dive into the enchanting world of human connection and why those tiny, yet profound moments 
matter more than we often realise. Get ready to explore a video that delves deep into the realm of relationships, 
aptly titled ‘The Power of Vulnerability’. 
 

Brene Brown studies human connection - our ability to empathise, belong and love. In a poignant, funny talk at 
TEDxHouston, Brene shares a deep insight from her research, one that sent her on a personal quest to know herself 
as well as to understand humanity.  
 

The following SchoolTV link contains the video. 
 
  
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 

 
Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter-external-resource/power-vulnerability-brene-brown
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Curriculum News 
 

Why do NAPLAN?    NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that students are 
learning through the school curriculum and allows parents/carers to see how their child is 
progressing against national proficiency standards. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school's 
assessment and reporting process. 

 
Reminder 2025 NAPLAN : Begins week 7 Wednesday 12th March  for children in Years 3 & 5. 
Our schedule for NAPLAN is: 
Wednesday 12th March Yrs 5 & 3 Writing 
Thursday 13th March Yrs 3 & 5 Reading 
Friday 14th March Yrs 5 & 3 Conventions of Language 
Monday 17th March Yrs 5 & 3 Numeracy 
Tuesday 18th Catch up sessions 
Wednesday 19th Catch up sessions 
 
Enjoy your week, 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
 
 

My name is Lindy Harty and I am the new Literacy Leader at SFX. This week I would like to highlight the PhOrMeS 
curriculum being implemented across our Foundation to Year 2 classes. 
 

 
At SFX, we use PhOrMeS, an evidence-informed, decoding and spelling curriculum to teach reading, handwriting and 
spelling from Foundation to Year 2. PhOrMeS stands for Phonology, Orthography, Morphology, etymology and 
Semantics.  
 
PhOrMeS: Word Reading and Spelling follows the evidence base in teaching decoding and spelling at the whole-class 
level in the following ways: 
 

 Decoding and Spelling are taught together within the same lesson. 
 Systematic, Synthetic Phonics is used from Foundation to Year 2 to teach early decoding and spelling.  
 Children are taught the most common sound-letter relationships and explicitly taught how to blend those 

sounds together to read words and segment those sounds to spell words. 
 Phonemic Awareness is taught explicitly to Foundation children focusing on blending and segmenting 

sounds. 
 Children are taught to read and spell a small selection of high-frequency, ‘irregular’ words (referred to as 

Weird Words) to ensure they can begin reading simple decodable texts from an early stage of their 
education. 

 Children are taught to break long, multisyllabic words into smaller chunks (syllables) to decrease working 
memory demands. 

 Lessons follow a sequence of explicit teaching with a gradual release of control (learning goal, concept 
development, modelling and guided practice). At SFX we refer to this as the ‘I do’, ‘We do’, You do’, ‘Do it 
Again’ model. 
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 Interleaved daily, weekly, monthly and termly review is built into each lesson. 
 Spelling is taught across many years and with layers required to achieve strong spelling skills (i.e. phonics, 

orthographic spelling rules, morphology, etymology). 
 Explicit, Direct Instruction, which is based on Rosenshine’s Principles of Instruction are embedded within the 

lessons. 
 Children are supported and/or extended within daily lessons. 
 Handwriting is explicitly taught. 

 
 
 
 

 
Lindy Harty, Literacy Leader  

 
Sport/Physical Education News 

 

Yr 3 - 6 Athletics Day 
Last Tuesday's Yr 3 - 6 Athletics Day at Llanberris was a magnificent event, with students, staff, and families all 
coming together to celebrate athleticism, teamwork, and school spirit. The day was filled with lots of energy, colour 
and fun. It was great to see all students having a go, trying their best and having fun! 
 
Athletics Day is a wonderful showcase of the determination, talent, and spirit of our students. It was an amazing 
event for everyone involved and a huge thank you to everyone who participated, supported and helped make the 
day a success! 
 
I am currently collating the scores from the day and look forward to announcing the winning House at next week's 
Monday morning assembly. 
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Division Swimming 
Last Friday we had 10 students participating at the Division Swimming Sports at BALC. A big congratulations and well 
done to Albert S (Yr 4), Noah R, Kayden F, Levi C, Olivia F, Emily B (Yr 5), Isabelle S, Amelia S, Haddie M & Lachlan D 
(Yr 6). Every student should be extremely proud of their efforts on the day. Congratulations to Amelia who finished 
3rd overall in the 11y Girls 50m Freestyle to qualify for the Regional event later in the term. 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 1: 

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 21st - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) 
 Week 9 - Wednesday Mar 26th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from Division swimming) 
 Week 9 - Thursday Mar 27th - MDASA U9 Primary Schools Swim Sports (nominated students from F - Yr 2) 
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SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 

Have an amazing week. 
 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

P&F News 
 
 

Mix & Mingle – Join us for a night under the stars, mingle with fellow parents & make new friends 
Friday 14th March 2025 

                        SFX Lower Oval 
                        Tickets can be purchased on Flexi Schools 
                        Any questions please speak to Lisa Clark from the Parents & Friends or 
email sfxpsc@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
mailto:sfxpsc@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Easter raffle donations welcome – please drop them into the office 
 
 
Tuition Raffle - $1500 off your school fees 
                        To be drawn at mix & mingle 
                        Purchase tickets via QR code or https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2025fees 
                        Any questions please speak to Lisa Clark from the Parents & Friends or 
email sfxpsc@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au 
  

 
 
 

 
Hot Lunches Reminder 

Hot lunches every Friday, order on Flexi Schools before 10am on a Thursday.      
                     
 

Zooper Doopers – Fridays at 2nd break $1 
 

 
WANTED – Second Hand St Francis Xavier Primary School Uniforms 
If you have any clean second hand uniform items that you would like to donate to our Uniform Shop, please bring 
them into the school office.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2025fees
mailto:sfxpsc@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Working Bee – join us for SFX working bee 
Sunday 23rd March 2025 
Followed by a sausage sizzle 
BYO gloves, shovels, rakes & wheel barrows 
Any questions please speak to Lisa Clark from the Parents & Friends or 

email sfxpsc@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au 
  

 
 

 
 

                             
 
 
 
 

mailto:sfxpsc@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments 
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Community News 
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